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'DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
WASHINGTON DC

Chief Information Office

'MEMORANDUM FOR Ms. BROOKE DICKSON
OFFICE OF INFORMATION AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, DC 20503

FROM CIO-BIM
1155 Air Force Pentagon
Washington DC 20330-1155

‘SUBJECT: Review of OMB Proposed Guidelines for Ensuring and Maximizing The Quality,
Utility and Integrity of Information Dissemination by Federal Agencies

‘We have carefully reviewed the above subject document and concurr with it as written.
2. In response to questions in the "Request for Comments Section"

a. Q. Should the OMB guidelines devote particular attention to specific
information or information dissemination products? A. No, general policy guidelines
should suffice and subordinate agencies will develop implementation instructions.

b. Should OMB develop specific guidelines to address information that Federal
Agencies disseminate from a web page? No, there is ample guidance already available,
especially in the DoD.

c. Is there any need to adapt these guidelines to the agency use of a web page?
No, again this is not needed since agencies will develop implementation instructions.

Should you have any questions, my point of contact is Mr. Bao Nguyen, (703) 601-4512,

nguyenb@pentagon.af.mil.

JOHN M. GILLIGAN
Principal Deputy, Assistant Secretary of the Air Force
(Business and Information Management)



